
No. NEIGR/Prin/2017/34                   Dated Shillong, the 13
th

 November, 2020 

 

NOTIFICATION 

As recommended by the NEIGRIHMS College Council, the MBBS students of               

5
th

 Semester (2018 Batch) are hereby notified to return to the Institute and report their presence 

between 19
th

 to 21
st
 November, 2020.  It is advisable for the students to have the report of RTPCR 

testing for COVID-19 before coming to NEIGRIHMS, Shillong.  

Students will have to undergo Institute quarantine for those not having the RT-

PCR/CBNAAT/TruNat Negative report for COVID-19 within 72 hours (from date of sample 

collection to date of arrival), RTPCR test will be done at NEIGRIHMS and will be quarantine 

until the RT-PCR report is available. Students on quarantine will have to pay for the food during 

quarantine period. If somebody does not want to avail NEIGRIHMS institutional quarantine 

facility, they may make their own arrangement with intimation to the Dean, NEIGRIHMS, and 

the Institute will not be responsible for their wellbeing in the facility where they put up.  

Protocol to be followed by students  

1. Students need to inform in advance the tentative date and time of arrival to the NEIGRIHMS 

Quarantine Center, Nodal Person (Prof. A. J.Patowary- 7002063345 /Dr. Biswajeet Saikia -

9401059365) for necessary facility. E-mail to be sent to the Office of the Dean at 

<deanofficeneigrihms@gmail.com > in this issue 

2. For those students who will require quarantine, they will be cleared by NEIGRIHMS Covid-19 

Nodal Officer, Dr. Vijay Nongpiur and Team after RT-PCR report is available.  The concern 

student will contact their respective Hostel Warden for entering into the MBBS Hostel. 

3. Students are directed to maintain Social Distancing, Wearing Mask and Hand Hygiene. 

4. Aarogya Setu App is to be downloaded and updated by the students. 

5. Students are to follow the State Protocol, Govt. of Meghalaya, Health & Family Welfare 

Department, indicated in the  Notification Health.No.94/2020/100, Dated 27
th

 October 2020 in 

this issue. 

This Notification is issued with the approval of the Director, NEIGRIHMS. 

                      Sd/- 

        Prof. (Dr) A. C. Phukan 

                      Dean 
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Copy to :- 

1. Prof. A. J. Patowary, HOD Forensic Medicine & Chairman, Accommodation Committee, 

NEIGRIHMS for information & necessary action 

2. Dr. Y. Khonglah, Assoc. Prof, Pathology & Warden, Girl’s Hostel, NEIGRIHMS for information 

& necessary action 

3. Dr. S. Pala, Assoc. Prof, Community Medicine & Sub-Dean (Acad), NEIGRIHMS for 

information and necessary coordination in this issue 

4. Dr. B. Saikia, Asstt. Prof, Anatomy & Chief Warden, NEIGRIHMS for information & necessary 

coordination 

5. Dr. V. Nongpiur, Nodal Officer for COVID-19, NEIGRIHMS for information and necessary 

action 

6. Shri M.S. Kharkongor, Chief Security Officer, NEIGRIHMS for information and necessary action  

7. PS to the Deputy Director (Admn), NEIGRIHMS for information of the Deputy Director 

8. PA to the Director, NEIGRIHMS for information of the Director 

9. PA to the Med. Supdt, NEIGRIHMS for information of the Med. Supdt.  

10. Office copy. 

 

 

   Sd/- 

 

Prof. (Dr) A. C. Phukan 

              Dean  
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